RBT/GMH

13th June 1963.

Sr. D. J. Carbonell, Graywinckel 20, Barcelona, Spain.

Dear Jordi.

I am writing this in English because it is easier to get it typed and take copies. Thanks for your letter of 7 June.

Now, I hope to be off to America in just over a week, so will you deal with your queries in the following way.

a) Send all communications on the Congress direct to intending participants, with extra copies to the secretary of our society

D. Barrass, 5 Lyndewode Road, Cambridge.

- b) I hope the President, Arthur Terry (Dept. of Spanish, Queen's University, Belfast, N.Ireland) will agree to compile the information you ask for on the state of Catalan culture in the British Isles under the two heading listed. Would you tell him precisely what period you want covered? Post-war or the present day only?
- c) I have written separately to Arthur. So he will be aware of what you want.
- d) If you want to get in touch with me, just write to Nottingham and they will forward the letter. I come back in September.

Very best regards from the family,

Yours,